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Long time Weatherby Lake Fishing 
Club President Hank Nussbeck was 
observed recently coordinating the 
restocking a variety of several 
thousand  fish fingerlings:  13,000 
Fathead Minnows, 5000 Redear, 3750 
Hybrid Bluegill, and 1700 Channel 
Catfish 8"-11".    Hank informed the 
crowd, consisting of 70-75 excited 
onlookers, that the Trout will be 
delivered as soon as the 

2

temperatures drop, maybe around the 
end of October or into 
November.  Thanks, Hank, for once 
again providing a great service to your 
community.  The crowd that gathered 
consisted of many families with young 
children eager to learn the sport of 
fishing.   The WL Fishing Club 
sponsors free opportunities for anyone 
to learn how to fish, including a youth 
fishing clinic. 

GIVE A MAN A FISH AND YOU FEED HIM 
FOR A DAY. TEACH A MAN TO FISH AND 
YOU FEED HIM FOR A LIFETIME.  
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our deeds take, it is not a necessary 
criteria for those deeds to come to 
fulfillment.  We can't fully give of 
ourselves if we are always looking 
backwards, no more than we can safely 
travel forward if we spend more time 
looking in our rear view mirror." 
 
It was a good reminder that regardless 
of what basket we drop our 
pennies...even in obscure and distant 
locales, there is always a reward even if 
we never know the final results.  I'm 
grateful for the lessons I have learned, 
both past and current, from those along 
the path. 
 
In complete gratitude... 
 

 
 

Peace & Goodwill –  
Pat Medill       

From the Editor 

1

Sometimes when we least expect it or 
most need it, something so wonderful 
happens that it's just too uncanny to be a 
coincidence.  At a Platte County 
gathering recently I ran into an old 
friend that I hadn't seen in 25 years.  It 
only took a couple of seconds to make 
the connection and we couldn't wait for 
the presentation to finish so we could 
catch up with each other.  A few 
decades ago, we had shared lots of great 
experiences doing fundraisers that 
would help benefit abused women and 
children in most of the counties in 
Northern Missouri.  
 
 After the meeting we spent some time 
"remembering when" and marveling at 
how that facility had grown to be in a 
position to touch thousands in an 
expanded part of Missouri.  Sometimes 
we might wonder if our small efforts 
ever make a difference and we both 
shared how each of us had been having 
doubts about the value of our efforts.in 
some of our current endeavors.  We 
affirmed each other that it was not ours 
to measure.  Just do the best you can at 
the time and it will be good 
enough.  Some of our efforts have been 
scattered in distant places, far from 
home and beyond our watch.  Again, it 
doesn't matter.    
 
The message we took away from our 
chance meeting is:  "While it might be 
personally gratifying to track the path 
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STEVE CLARK 
MAYOR 

 

ALDERMAN: 

WESTSIDE 
Don Hoy – 816- 695-7271 

Doug Richmond – 402-540-0078 
 

EASTSIDE 
Tanya Finn – 587-9957 

Rick Footer 
 

Phone: 816-741-5545 
Fax:    816-741-1480  

sclark@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 

City Hall office Hours are 
Monday thru Friday 8:00 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Welcome to autumn in the most beautiful city in the area!  It was a hot and 
extremely dry summer but I may be missing it in another couple of months. 
 
As you will read in Chief Davis' column, the City welcomes the newest members 
of our Police Department: Full time Officer Michael Nance, and Reserve Officer 
Forrest Woolley.  Both of these gentlemen are United States military veterans. 
With Officer Nance's swearing in, the City has finally reached full police 
staffing.  We continue to maintain excellent 24-hour police coverage and have 
quality reserve officers to call on as needed. 
 
Working with the Board of Aldermen and the City department heads, we have 
had individual work sessions and have put together a very comprehensive 
2019 budget.  We will finish 2018 with another surplus which allows us to 
purchase equipment for both the Police and Public Works Departments and still 
have a reserve remaining. 
  
Believe it or not the 2020 Census is right around the corner!  City Clerk Gwen 
Cenac and I have already had a meeting with a representative of the US Census 
Bureau.  There will be 4 different ways to complete the census: online, paper, 
telephone or a knock on your door (if the first 3 haven't been done first).  You will 
begin to see folks walking around our city streets in March verifying that 
addresses truly exist.  It is extremely important that everyone complete a census 
because it determines a wide variety of important things including Congressional 
representation and tax money coming home to Weatherby Lake, just to name a 
couple.  As a side note, Marvin Postma, a former deceased Weatherby resident, 
was high up in the Regional Census Bureau.  Marvin lived on Roberts Road and 
used to tow boats previous to Hank Nussbeck. 
  
The Senior 'Breakfast Club' will meet at City Hall 10AM Wednesday October 10th, 
featuring Rick Neece, WLIC President.  On November 14th, same time and place, 
the tentative speaker is Platte County 1st District Commissioner, Dagmar Wood. 
  
Plan on attending the SWAT Oktoberfest on Saturday, October 6th at C-
Point.  Lots of German food, beverages and music.  This is a fundraiser to purchase 
a 'Tiny House' for a homeless veteran. 
  
As you go to the polls on Tuesday, November 6th, please consider a 'YES' on 
Proposition D.  As I mentioned a couple of months ago, our City, County and State 
will benefit greatly by a 2.5 cent increase in the gasoline tax in each of the next 4 
years.  In 4 years the extra 10 cents per gallon of gas will bring Weatherby Lake 
$27,000 for our streets, and Platte County would receive $840,000.  This will 
also fund the State Highway Patrol and the Department of Transportation 
(MoDOT) and is supported by the Governor, both US Senators and a wide and 
diverse coalition of business, farmers, labor and law enforcement. Go to 
www.SAFERMO.COM  for more information. 
  
Happy Halloween and Thanksgiving.  Enjoy the cooler weather and the season. 
  
Steve Clark 
Mayor 
 

Mayors Comments 
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KEVIN DAVIS 
CHIEF of  
police 

 

 

Emergency - Call 911 
Office - 816.741.8111 

Dispatcher - 816.858.3521 
Water Patrol - 816.807.6700 

Fax - 816.741.1480 

Kops Korner 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce 
our new full time Officer, Michael Nance. Officer 
Nance was sworn in on September 17th, 2018. 
Officer Nance graduated from the Blue River 
Community College Public Safety Institute in 2014 
and is a five year veteran of the U.S. Navy. Officer 
Nance worked three years for the Kansas City 
Kansas Public Schools as a school resource Officer 
(SRO) assigned to a middle and high school. Officer 
Nance is currently assigned to field training with 
Captain Hachman and upon completion of field training will be assigned a 
duty shift. Please welcome Officer Nance to our community.  

On several occasions completed residence check forms have been left in the 
water bill payment box outside city hall during non-business hours. Often 
these residence checks begin the day they are dropped off. To ensure there 
will be no lapse in the date the residence check is received by the Police 
Department I would encourage residents to utilize the Online residence 
check form located on the city’s web page http://www.cityofweatherbylake-
mo.gov.   

The Jeremy Katzenberger Memorial Triathlon was conducted on 09-09-2018, 
with over 200 participants. By all accounts the event was a success with 
minimum traffic congestion. I would like to thank all the organizers for an 
excellent well-executed event.  

Recently without prior warning the department was notified that three of 
our automated external defibrillators (AED’s) were under recall and would 
require a large service charge to repair. The department had no budget or 
plans to repair or replace these AED’s. After speaking with Darrell Coleman 
from the Weatherby Lake Irish American Club he agreed that previously 
donated funds to the department would be best served to purchase three 
new AED’s. These three AED’s have been ordered and will replace the 
recalled equipment. I wish to thank ALL the members of the Weatherby 
Lake Irish American Club for their continued support. 

In the past weeks the Police Department has been called to several properties 
on tall grass/weeds. It is the responsibility of the property owner to 
maintain their property. City ordinance Weeds, High Grass or Other 
Vegetation 215.030 reads in part: 

Failure To Keep Weeds, High Grass And Other Vegetation Cut And 
Removed, A Nuisance. All persons owning or occupying any lot or tract of 
land in the City shall keep the weeds, high grass and other vegetation 
growing on such property cut and removed. Whenever such weeds, high 
grass or other vegetation shall attain the height of eight (8) inches, it shall be 
deemed a public nuisance. The word "weeds", as used herein, shall be held 
to include all vegetable growths except cultivated plants, trees and shrubs. 

Daily Violation: Each day that a nuisance shall be maintained is a separate 
offense. 

 

kdavis@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 
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The Weatherby Lake Historical 
Committee is made up of seven 
(7) members and two (2) 
alternates.  The members 
are appointed by the Mayor 
from the public at large, and are 
subject to the approval of the 
Board of Alderpersons.  Each 
member must be a resident of 
the City of Weatherby Lake, and 
serves for a term of three (3) 
years. 

Full Committee Members 

Marianne Ennett 
Trina Henke 
Pat Medill 

Heidi Neece 
Lyle Phillips 
Judy Shafe’ 

Shauna Zahner 
 

Alternate Members 

Neil Brown – Property Member 
Mabel Phillips 

 

WL HISTORICAL 
COMMITTEE 
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WEATHERBY  
LAKE 

IMPROVEMENT 
COMPANY 

office@wlic.org 

www.WLIC.org 
 

 

WLIC Office Hours:   
Mon thru Fri:  8:00a - 2:00p 

Office Telephone: 816-741-5556 
Office Fax:  816-741-2081 

Water Patrol:  816-807-6700 
 

WLIC Update 

 

The calendar and the weather have turned to Fall. Hopefully, 
the Lake community will enjoy a beautiful and lengthy fall 
season this year. 

As we prepare for our Annual Meeting on Tuesday, November 
13th, 7:00 PM, at the Airport Hilton Hotel, we are busy 
preparing the Annual Meeting agenda and packet for 2018 
including Financial Statements, 2 sample ballots, election of 4 
Board Members, By-Law Changes, Committee Reports and 
Board Candidate profiles. Please mark the date on your 
calendar. This is your chance to meet your neighbors, learn and 
comment on the goings on at the Lake and participate in 
making our Lake a better place. 

Other Fall dates to mark on your calendar include: 

! City Breakfast Club is at City Hall on October 10th at 10:00 
AM. This will be a presentation, including a question and 
answer session, by the WLIC Board President. 

! WLIC Long Range Planning Committee is at City Hall on 
Tuesday, October 2nd at 6:00 PM.  

! The Call for Directors deadline was on Friday, September 
28th at 2:00 PM. 

! The Call for Credentials and Election Committees 
deadline is on October 15, 2018. Your volunteer request 
can be made in writing/email to the WLIC Office or in 
person at the Board of Directors Meeting. 

Finally, as we begin the fall and winter season, get out and 
enjoy the colors and changing activities at the Lake. Life doesn’t 
get any better than this! 
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Come and join us for our 5th annual WL Families Club trunk or 
treat!  Chili and hot dogs will be served for just $5 a person or $20 
for a family of 4 or more. The proceeds help support our ever 
growing family-friendly events here at the lake.  
Don't have kids? No worries! Come down to hand out candy and 
hang with your Weatherby friends! We ask that all cars handing 
out candy be at C-Point and parked by 5:45 pm -- starting at the 
Pavilion then toward the bathrooms. If you are coming just to 

trick or treat, please park nearest to the gates.  Trick or Treating from 6-7:30pm or when tricks or 
treats run out!!!  See you there! 

Resident & Community News 

 

NEW RESIDENTS 
 

Bryan & Amy Ballard 
Todd & Tony Melcher 
Daniel & Debra O'Neil 

Tana Yates 
Curtis & Janet Zimmerman 

Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
Scholarship Fund 

 
Are you tired of storing your old boats, trailers and 
motors??? 

Donate your runabouts, canoes, fishing boats, pontoon 
boats, sailboats, other watercraft, trailers and motors to 
the Weatherby Lake Fishing Club Scholarship 
Fund.   We will pick up your equipment.   All of the 
proceeds from your donated items will go to our 
Weatherby Lake kids to help with their college 

ED PALECKI 

Our sympathies are extended to the 
family of Ed Palecki, long time past 
resident of WL.  Ed and his wife, 
June and their children lived at 
Weatherby for many years before 
relocating.  Ed loved the lake, was 

passionate about photography, music, and the 
outdoors.  He worked at TWA.  Ed was 91. 

SAVE THE DATE 

WLIC Annual Meeting 

November 13, 2018 
7:00 pm 

Hilton KC Airport 
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Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
 
We will have our regular 
scheduled meeting Monday, October 
1, 2018 at 7:00pm at the C-Point 
Pavilion.  Included in our regular 
meeting will be a quest speaker giving 
advice and tech support on 
winterizing your boat and motor.  All 
residents are invited...you need not be 
a member to attend.   
 
We will have our regular meeting 
on  Monday, November 5, 2018 at 
7:00pm at the C-Point Pavilion 

Membership Drive for 2018: 

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP TO THE 
FISHING CLUB $20.00. 

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM FOR 
OUR E-MAIL LIST. YOU MAY PAY IN 
PERSON AT OUR MEETING, OR YOU 
CAN MAIL YOUR CHECK TO OUR 
TREASURER, OR LEAVE AT CITY 
HALL. 

SEND TO: 

JOHN BUGG ,10301 NW 72nd ter 
 WEATHERBY LAKE, MO 64152 or drop 
off at City Hall. 
 

If sending check make out to WLFC , or 
Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 

NAME__________________________ 

EMAIL: ________________________ 

  

MEMBERSHIP TO THE FISHING CLUB $20.00 

 

 

Contact:  Hank Nussbeck (816) 529 3502 

  howdy620@aol.com 
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Weatherby Lake Garden Club for October and November/December 
 
The Weatherby Lake Garden Club looks forward to your attending the next two months 
for a chance to keep your garden and home enhanced with beauty and inspiration from the 
presenters as shared here and maybe win a prize!!  
Please RSVP the best you can to ensure that the Hospitality Committee 
completes your evening with a boost of their refreshments and libations. 
 
See you soon! Thank you in advance!! 
 
 
Tuesday, October 9 - 6:15 Social; 6:40 Program at C Point 
        
         Scott Diven, Sculpture Artist will present his sculptures (metal, ceramic, 
                 and rock) for your garden landscape or a wall inside or outside. His art will be 
                 available for purchase. Scott landscapes for your placement of his art in your 
      garden space. Delivery is included. 
      Scott taught art at a special needs school where after 20 years, is the Assistant Principal. 
      He uses repurposed materials in his pieces that are functional and affordable. Each piece 
      is one of a kind, handmade with its unique design. He incorporates ceramic flower solar  
      lights and extends his mastery in creating fountains, fire pits, bowls, planters and uses 
      his creativity and inspiration to the end result of each piece. 
  Please welcome Scott as he brings inspiration to us through his sculptures for our gardens.       
 
Wednesday, November 14 (note change of date due to the WLIC Annual Mtg. the 13th)   
          6:15 Social with program at 6:40 at the Community Center 
      “Decorating with Fresh Flowers” with Brenda D’Agee from D’Agee Florist at  
                Liberty Square 
      Members are asked to bring a 5-6” vase or clay pot (to place in another pot).  
      Brenda will use fresh flowers for a ‘still usuable’ Thanksgiving arrangement. Bring clippers             
 and additional enhancements you wish to add. The cost is $25 for flowers and to learn                       
 how to’s in floral arranging.  
   Please visit D’Agee Florist in Liberty on the Square for a sneak peak of her shop. 
   She has a nice assortment of items you can’t live without!! 
 
Please RSVP to President, Jeanne Lueders for your place at each meeting. 
‘Grazin in the Grass…. It’s a Gas!… Can you Dig It?’ 
 
 
Jeanne Lueders 
 jeanne.lueders@gmail.com 
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We will wrap up Longevity Club on October 3 at 7 pm. Please join us at the home of  
Lori Richardson Carlson (8009 NW Roberts Road).  We will have refreshments and a 
short program. 
 
We hope you can join us! 
 
The Longevity Core Team: 
Judy Wind       Chairperson 
Lori Richardson Carlson     Treasurer 
Karen Coulson      Communications 
     (kric1@hotmail.com) 
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Fall Kick-off Fun 
Our fall kick-off “Paint and Sip” event on September 13 was a huge success!  Over 50 women had 
fun creating their own unique masterpieces. Trina Henke provided basic instruction and all the 
painting supplies.  If anyone would like art lessons or schedule painting parties contact Trina with Art 
House at www.arthousekc.com or e-mail arthousekc@gmail.com. Thanks to all the ladies who joined 
us!  
 

          
 

Upcoming gatherings 
Our next monthly gathering will be on Thursday, October 11 at 7:00 pm at the Community Center. 
We will have a 3 for 1 program covering Self/Safety Awareness with Police Chief Kevin Davis, Self 
Defense with Marsha Youngblood from Damsels in Defense as well as Parma Woods Firing Range. 
This should be an informative and interesting topic so don’t miss it!  
 
On Thursday, November 8 at 7:00 pm we’ll have another awesome speaker - Robin Winner, 
Executive Director of Synergy Services. Also on Sunday, December 2, from 2-4 pm we’ll have our 
annual Christmas party at the home of Ann Krob. We’ll have plenty of fun, food, games and more so 
mark your calendar now! We’ll send more information via email. There’s still time to join the club for 
this year. Annual dues are $20 and can be paid with check/cash. We look forward to seeing everyone 
next month! 
 
Don’t forget to vote! 
Weatherby Lake Women's Club's Mission Statement is "to encourage a progressive and civic 
community spirit."  Toward this goal we urge all eligible citizen-residents age 18 and up to register by 
October 10 so they can vote in the general election November 6.  Let us honor the sacrifices of the 
men and women who served and died for our freedoms, especially those who fought for women's 
suffrage until it was won in 1920. We owe them all this recognition. Go to https://www.sos.mo.gov and 
choose the REGISTER TO VOTE tab.  More information is on our women’s club website as well.  
 
 
 

WOW!  Women of Weatherby 
Website: www.wlwomensclub.com 

Email: wlwomensclub@gmail.com 
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Weatherby Lake Yacht Club Message from the Commodore: 
 
Since many of us have lives beyond this wonderful playground of Weatherby lake it might do us 
well to remember open mindedness, vision, and caring for others can expand beyond the 2 mile 
radius of Weatherby Lake when we assess those in need, as most of us do, as well as our home 
here at Weatherby.   
 
WLYC has also taken into account another vision: that is the feeling and learning experience of 
competing with other entities around the area with our junior sailing teams and coaches as a new 
and exciting time for all of us who support junior sailing, as well as the historical financial sup-
port for the junior sailors as we watch them grow in self confidence.   
 
Please join us for the award dinner on November 17th at the community center at 7:00 p.m.   
Lastly, the Thanksgiving day sail on November 22nd will begin at 10 a.m. with brunch to follow 
at Rika Jolie's House, 7917 NW Potomac Ave.  All please bring a covered dish or desert. WLYC 
will provide beverages.  
 
I have enjoyed my year as Commodore and want to thank all who have put in so  much of their 
valuable time and treasure creating and executing the Social and Sailing events.  
 
Bon Voyage,  
Red McLaughlin 
 
Check our web site for all events and news at Weatherbylakeyc.org 
 
Calendar of events: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fair winds, 
Red McLaughlin 
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KNOW THY NEIGHBOR 
In-home monthly, fun & casual, gatherings for All residents for the purpose of getting to know your neighbors.  

 
On the third Saturday of each month at 7:00 PM, October thru May (except December), volunteer 
Weatherby Lake residents rotate hosting a casual social gathering in their homes.  There are two options 
for the gatherings each month, either a casual sit-down meal or a Happy Hour style gathering with just 
appetizers. A host determines the number of guests they have.  Neither the host nor the guest knows the 
identity of the other guests ahead of time. 

The focus for both styles of the small group gatherings is not on the food, but rather on meeting 
neighbors, getting to know one another and developing friendships.  

I WANT TO PARTICIPATE, WHAT DO I DO 

FOR NOW: To be on the monthly reminder list, just email us your NAME, PHONE NUMBER AND EMAIL 
ADDRESS to: KNOWTHYNEIGHBOR2@gmail.com.  

Each month you will be sent a reminder of the upcoming gathering.  If you choose to participate that 
month, (you are not required to attend every time), you then choose either the sit-down option or the 
Happy Hour.  Then you will be sent the location and food assignment for your gathering.  See Option 
descriptions below.  

Attend a Dinner: You will take one pre-
assigned dish (appetizer, vegetable, 
salad with bread, or dessert), and your 
own beverage of choice. 

Host a Dinner: You provide your home, 
the main dish, water, coffee and tea. 

Attend a Happy Hour: You take an 
appetizer and your own beverage of 
choice. 

Host a Happy Hour:  You provide your 
home, one appetizer, tea and water. 

NOTE:   KNOW THY NEIGHBOR is celebrating over 30 years of bringing Weatherby Lake 
neighbors together.   As we begin this new season, we are updating the email list.   So, 
even if you have been on the previous contact list, you will need to sign up, again.   Just 
email your name, address, phone number, and the email address you prefer to be 
contacted at.  This will insure that you will receive the monthly reminder.   Send your info to 
KNOWTHYNEIGHBOR2@Gmail.com 

 

New Season Dates 
October 20, November 17. January 19 
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Advertising 

For info on how to place an Ad in the Weatherby Lake Living newsletter, please contact Pat 
Medill PatMedillEditor@aol.com or call 816-741-1569. 

BOAT TOWING, HAULING 
OR MOVING:  On or off the 
Lake. Call Hank 529-3502 or 741-
0619 
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OCTOBER     
     
OCT 1 Mon WL Fishing Club C-Pt. Pav 7pm 
OCT 2 Tues WLIC-Long Range 

Planning Comm. 
City Hall 6pm 

Oct 3 Wed Longevity Club Lori Carlson’s 7pm 
Oct 6 Sat SWAT Octoberfest C-Pt Pav 6pm 
Oct 8 Mon Columbus Day   
Oct 9 Tues WL Garden Club C-Pt Pav 6:15pm 
Oct 11 Thur WLWC  Police Chief, Kevin Davis Comm. Ctr 7pm 
Oct 31 Wed Trunk or Treat C-Point 6pm 
     
NOVEMBER     
     
Nov 1 Mon WL Fishing Club C-Pt. Pav 7pm 
Nov 6 Tues Election Day   
Nov 8 Thur WLWC   Synergy Comm Ctr 7pm 
Nov 11 Sun Veteran’s Day 

Memorial Service 
Birmingham 
Park 

11am 

Nov 11 Sun Veteran’s Day   
Nov 13 Tues WLIC Annual Meeting Airport Hilton 7pm 
Nov 14 Wed Garden Club Comm Ctr 6:15pm 
Nov 17 Sat WLYC Awards Comm Ctr 7pm 
Nov 22 Thur WLYC Thanksgiving Day Sail  10am 
     
DECEMBER     
Dec 2 Sun WLWC Holiday Gathering Ann Krob’s 

Home 
2-4pm 

     
 


